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Lawrence C. Rose, Dean

Ancillary Unit Report – 2019-2020 

Unit Reporting Person Comments 

Unit: Institute of Applied Research 

IAR continues to have impact within the University and within the wider IE community during 
the reporting period. Its Inland Empire Report on business is a forecast report on the health of the 
IE and continues to be of interest to local newspapers and businesses. IAR worked with NSA 
useful to CAE Schools, and finished a two year study for the Department of Defense. IAR 
conducted its 22nd IE survey for San Bernardino County and did a Quality of Life Survey for the 
City of Riverside. IAR conducted surveys of JHBC graduates to determine their work readiness, 
works with CSUSB’s Water Resources Institute on a variety of projects including IRB 
applications and was asked to serve as a program evaluator for an NIH grant. In addition, IAR 
conducts several pro-bono and community service projects. IAR does not have an advisory board 
and does have estimate of the use of funds for 2019-2020 which indicates it is sustainable. 
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